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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Thursday, January 15, 2015
I. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 9:02 am.
II. Roll Call
Tim Anders, Shirley Griffiths, Jill Cooper, Erica Allbee, Chenin Dow, Adam Chant, Steve Eglash, Justin Lane, Myrle McLernon, Bob Turner, Shandelyn Williams, Sandy Smith
III. Approval of Minutes
1. Approve the BLVD Association meeting minutes of December 4, 2014.
Myrle McLernon moved to approve the minutes as submitted; Adam Chant seconded the motion.  It passed unanimously.
IV. New Business

1. Restaurant & Retail Summit

Tim Anders presented the concept for a Restaurant & Retail Summit to help foster cooperation and coordination among BLVD businesses.  The format would be a guided roundtable discussion and would include guest speakers such as a representative from the Small Business Development Center to provide information and advice on how downtown businesses can strengthen and grow.  Topics of discussion will include opening hours and the synergy created when complementary businesses align hours, customer service standards and best practices, how individual businesses and the downtown as a whole can distinguish itself from other shopping options such as big-box stores, and more.  A related idea, a “Welcome Committee” that would connect each new business owner with an established, successful business owner in a similar industry, was also discussed.  This would serve as a mentorship program to help new startups get off the ground, share information regarding available resources such as the BLVD Association and SBDC, etc.  Sandy Smith volunteered to participate as a member of the committee to share Chamber of Commerce resources and connect new startups with other local businesses beyond the BLVD, and several business owners expressed their willingness to serve as mentors.
2. Goals for 2015
Outreach and business recruitment was identified as a top priority for 2015, with an emphasis on enticing synergistic businesses to locate downtown.  In conjunction with this, it was brought up that due to the conservative approach the board took to finances during the PBID’s initial year of operation, a substantial surplus was carried over from 2014.  This could be utilized as a cash incentive for a desirable business.  A number of other/additional potential uses for the funds were also discussed, such as investing in infrastructure (i.e. freestanding outdoor directories, additional signage, and more) and new and/or expanded marketing opportunities.  The board plans to revisit the issue at its next meeting once the exact amount of the surplus is determined.
V. Reports & Updates
1. Clean & Safe Committee
Chair Myrle McLernon provided an overview of the committee’s goals, including the installation of bicycle racks, mural restoration, completing the CPTED process begun in 2014, slowing traffic, working with local law enforcement and public safety agencies such as the Fire Department to ensure that the BLVD is not used as an emergency response route (which could cause a danger for pedestrians), and promoting the committee’s accomplishments.  Vice Chair Erica Allbee provided a recap of recent efforts.  She met with City Public Safety Manager Lee D’Errico, who related that inmate crews will do the landscape removal suggested during the CPTED process.  Additionally, the City is working to implement an Administrative Citation process that will allow law enforcement to issue a citation in the amount of $500 for the first offense and $1,000 for subsequent offenses for certain crimes.  They City will also issue radios to the BLVD Patrol at the Sheriff’s frequency to allow for easy communication.  Erica is working with Security Defenders to optimize reporting.  Steps taken to alleviate issues with the Metrolink have been successful, with Metrolink collecting $1.4 million in additional revenue during the first two weeks of its ticket enforcement efforts.
2. Marketing & Promotions Committee

Kat Ladniak reported that the committee has been working with local media outlets to put its 2015 marketing program in place.  Events to be held in 2015 will include participation in the City’s four major special events, Small Business Saturday, Santa’s Village, an event in the spring/early summer with details to be determined, ArtWalk, potentially an ice skating rink, and additional events such as the BLVD Gifts of Health & Beauty which collectively promote downtown businesses.
3. Treasurer’s Report
Profit and loss statements and a balance sheet reflecting the Association’s income and expenditures in 2014 were provided.  
4. City Update
Chenin Dow shared preliminary information regarding Lancaster Choice Energy (LCE), the City’s upcoming energy service.  LCE will work with Southern California Edison (SCE) to provide service to all residential and commercial energy customers within the City of Lancaster, with LCE providing the energy while SCE continues to provide transmission and distribution.  LCE aims to provide increased renewable energy content at a rate lower than SCE’s current service.  The program also offers the advantages of local control over energy rates and the ability to keep more energy funds in our local economy.  Those who do not choose to opt out will be enrolled in October, while there may be an opportunity for early enrollment beginning in May.  Chenin will provide further details as they become available.
5. Executive Director’s Report
Kat Ladniak shared her vision for the Executive Director position in 2015.  Goals include creating a comprehensive contact list for all downtown property owners and businesses, a complete update of the website to include all businesses, implementing communication standards with businesses and patrons, Executive Director education and training, coordinating and implementing several special events, and establishing communication standards for all committees and volunteers.
VI. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 10:52 am.
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